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PARISH ASSEMBLY MEETING 

The annual Membership Assembly was called to order by Esahag 
Haidarian at 12:15 pm and opened with prayers said by Fr. 
Vahram Hazarian. 

Charlie Kademian was elected Chairman for the day and Esahag 
Haidarian as Vice-Chairman. Sema Hayalian was elected as 
Recording Secretary. 

Roll call was taken (sign up sheet passed) with 22 voting 
members present. 

Motion made that vote eligible members would be declared a 
quorum and the meeting would be called to order. 

Minutes were read by Sema Hayalian· for the General Assembly 
Meeting of March 7, 1993 and approved. 

REPORTS OF CHURCH ORGANIZATIONS 

Parish Council 

Esahag Haidarian read the 1993 Parish Council report. Inclrided 
in the annual report and his feelings, ie, start of Sunday 
School, accomplishment that had been done during the year and 
the projects to be worked on for the year of 1994. 

He thanked Fr. Vahram Hazarian for his devotion to the Parish. 
His help in solving problems in a quiet manner, and his dis­
tance of travel regardless of the weather. 

Women's Guild 

Mary Haidarian reported that the Guild continued to serve 
fellowship on scheduled Sunday services, luncheons and 
dinners whenever needed. Thanked the members of her Committee 
for their cooperation. 

Sunday School 

Lynn Hayalian did say at the present time there are four 
students. Esahag mentioned how very devouted Lynn is in 
teaching the Sunday School students especially since she 
volunteered. 

Cemetery .. -. 

Michael Hayalian reported he has requested four bids for the 
road - no bids received as yet. In Spring, he will be seeing 
Rubin Barsamian, who will donate several trees - East side of 
the Cemetery. Also thanked Tony Hadjinian and Keith Hadjinian 
for the help and support they have given throughout the year. 
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Charley suggested that it would be wise if Cemetery Committee 
took the Road Fund and invest into Bonds and get 6 or 7%. 
Michael Hayalian will look into this. 

TREASURER'S REPORT 

Charley Kademian went over the Expense Report detailing each 
one. As yet the 1993 Diocesan dues has not been paid which 
is $3,016.00 which will be sent along with the Annual Report. 

Charley went over the 1994 Budget of $19,750.00. Charley 
gave financial report of the income and expense of the 
Church, including the assets. The 1994 budget was presented, 
discussed and passed unanimously. 

NEW BUSINESS 

Revision of the charges for Services & Sacraments were 
presented to the membership. Each subject was gone over and 
explained. Following discussion, new charges recommended by 
the Parish Council was accepted. 

PARISH COUNCIL ELECTIONS 

The four outgoing from the Parish Council are Esahag Haidarian, 
Meyer Jandegian, Tony Hadjinian and Rose Huda, however all four 
volunteered to stay on for another two years. 

Nominating Committee (Volunteered): Nazar Balian 
Helen Barsamian 

Auditing Committee (Volunteered): Charley Kademian 
Mary Haidarian 

Fr. Vahram Hazarian gave his thoughts of our Church and to the 
congregation. Thanked Lynn Hayalian specia1ly for start up 
of the Sunday School. Thanked Armen Hadjinian for serving 
on the Altar. The Choir for their faithfulness of attending 
every scheduled Sunday, and to the Parish Council who worked 
with him closely with good cooperation. 

MISCELLANEOUS 

It must be noted that after the luncheon the Parish honored 
Mary Ambrookian and Namzar Kaprelian for their long devoted 
services to Holy Resurrection. They were presented with 
gold crosses and Fr. Vahram presented them a personal gift 
of Hayr Mer Plaques to each. 

Closing prayers were said by DerHayr. Meetin~ was·adjourned 
at 1:30 pm. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Sema Hayalian 
Recording Secretary 
Parish Assembly 

~~~:_ 
Charlie/Kadem1an, Chairman 
Parish Assembly 


